MINUTES

ASAA Executive Meeting

Thursday, April 19, 2007

Percy Page Centre

Room 8 – 9 a.m.


In Attendance:
Dwayne Sheehan, President 

John Paton, Executive Director


Ian MacGillivray, Vice President 

Lynda Bourak, Assistant Executive Director


Barb Young, Executive Member at Large
Amy Malcolm, Administrative Assistant


Sasha Levasseur, Director of Athletics


Maurice Richard, Director of Athletics 


Meeting put into session at 9:30 by Dwayne Sheehan


1.0 Adoption of the agenda as circulated.

It was moved and seconded that the agenda be approved. 

MOTION CARRIED

2.0 Adoption of the minutes from the Executive Meeting of February 22, 2007
It was moved and seconded that the minutes of February 22, 2007 be accepted.
MOTION CARRIED


3.0 Adoption of the web minutes from the Executive Meetings of January 25 and February 22, 2007

It was moved and seconded that the web minutes from the Executive Meetings of January 25 and February 22, 2007 be accepted.
MOTION CARRIED

4.0 Financial

4.1 Financial statements to April 18, 2007
· There are increased expenses due to such spending as replacing the badminton plaques.
· We will exceed the promotion budget. It had been reduced for this year, but the casino that was originally planned for the next fiscal year was moved to this June, requiring that we purchase volunteer shirts. Further costs include a table at the Hall of Fame dinner for John Mayell.
It was moved and seconded that the financial statements to April 18, 2007 be accepted. MOTION CARRIED.
5.0 Reports

5.1 Staff 
Amy 
· Attended Basketball Provincials at L.Y. Cairns and Jasper Place. Also Cheerleading at Hunting Hills.
Lynda
· Has been busy working on Notices of Motion and preparation for the AGM
· Attended Sport Leadership conference in Banff
· Attended Basketball Provincials at L.Y. Cairns, Jasper Place, and Rocky Mountain House. Also attended Cheerleading Provincials at Hunting Hills.

John
· The ASRPWF survey report is complete and we will receive a copy in the near future. Amy has been following up with schools to try to get a complete record of the number of coaches (teacher and non-teacher) in each school.
· Distributed information about the amount of money other CSSF members spend on board meetings to show the ASAA’s expenditures by comparison.
· Received a note from NWT requesting that they be allowed to participate in ASAA Rural Wrestling Provincials. John asked the current and former wrestling commissioners about allowing NWT to participate and received feedback supporting the participation in principle but suggesting there are certain logistics that would need to be worked out. 

· Presented Ron and Lorinda Dykshoorn with thank you gift at the banquet in Glendon for their support of the 1A basketball sportsmanship banners.
· Attended as committee member for the Sport Leadership Conference which went well.

· Attended the Central zone meeting and had the opportunity to respond to fundraising and sponsorship issues.

· Attended one track meeting in Medicine Hat; will attend another Friday/Saturday 
· Cannot attend the dinner for Hall of Fame due to being at ASAA track provincials. The ASAA will buy a table. Lawrence King and his wife will attend as will John Semkuley and his wife. Lynda will also attend. Bob Albrecht will be contacted to see if he would like to attend.
5.2 Executive


Ian
· Will be presenting the sportsmanship award to Assumption 2A boys basketball team.

Sasha
· Curling provincials were hosted at her school and they went very well. 
Barb: 
· Attended basketball provincials in Rocky Mountain House. They did a fantastic job. They raised close to $35,000 and will use the money to build up basketball program for the kids in the community. 

Maurice: 
· Attended provincial basketball opening ceremonies in Glendon. The school community atmosphere was great. 



6.0 Business arising
6.1 Staffing update: nothing to report
6.2 Hall of Fame committee update

The Hall of Fame committee is having a conference call tomorrow. John has asked the committee to develop selection criteria for use by future committees.

Action Item: John to send out award winners’ names to executive for information.
6.3 Sponsorship fundraising update: sponsors; program printing costs; hosting grant; travel support. 
· Gimmics will provide the souvenir apparel as official supplier for all of the provincial championships. If they cannot make it to the venue, apparel can be pre-ordered. 
· Cowan Graphics is a new sponsor and will cover the cost of producing banners for the sponsor/partner program 
· John presented a summary of the meetings Don Horne has had to date. John has attended most of the meetings with Don but will now leave Don to do them primarily on his own.

· The Executive discussed the draft hosting/program subsidy suggestion from John. 
Action Item: John to advise sport commissioners of the planned discussion at the AGM regarding programs to get their feedback.
6.4 Cross-Country results subsidy

It was proposed that chip timing be used at cross country provincials. The system would guarantee timely results. The concern is spending the money for a timing system when it’s not necessary as cross country isn’t a timed event. The general consensus was that the system is a good idea but that it could be implemented by adding the $3 per athlete cost to the participant entry fee thereby making the system cost recovery.
6.5 NFHS Student Leadership Conference – July 2006 – subsidy
We potentially have three years in which we can send students for this. Given the short timeline to determine this year’s attendees, it was agreed that the Executive would select a coach and have the coach choose the athlete(s). For future years, an application system will be put in place for students and their teacher(s) to complete with a view to sending students of both genders and from both urban and rural centres.

Action Item: John to request that the NFHS Leadership Conference discussion be put on the agenda for the September CSSF meeting.

6.6 A.D. Resource: Coach Handbook

John has contracted an Edmonton company to complete this project. The cost will be $9,300 of which $5,000 was put aside for this from the 50th anniversary grant. The remaining money will be taken from funds not spent on the championship database and other web related items.

6.7 Sponsor template
Don Horne’s company is preparing a professional sponsorship template to be made available to ASAA member schools to support their local sponsorship efforts. Funding for this initiative was included in the fundraising grant application which was submitted to CIP and approved in 2006.
7.0 New business
7.1 Rugby Canada insurance issues

The Executive discussed a letter from Rugby Canada. Dwayne will work with John to provide an official response to each item presented in the letter. The ASAA will provide Rugby Alberta with student information (allowed in policy) as requested and will take out an associate membership in Rugby Alberta as allowed in Bylaw Article III.E in an attempt to address officiating issues this year.
Action Item: Dwayne and John to prepare a letter to Rugby Canada

7.2 EYBA Basketball
There is concern from EYBA that many teams fold once the high school basketball season of play starts. The EYBA requested that the club players be allowed to continue with the EYBA until they start with the school team but no timeline was suggested. 
Action Item: John to speak to EYBA 

7.3 Sportsmanship Award Presentations
The Executive discussed the cost and time spent arranging for ASAA staff and previous Executive to go around the province to make sportsmanship presentations. It was suggested that the ASAA should invite a member of the school board of each recipient school to make the presentations. Where the chairperson is unavailable, the school’s principal will be asked.

7.4 4A provincials – sportsmanship issue
A letter was written to the ASAA as well as the press regarding unsportsmanlike behavior at a basketball game. The principal at the concerned school was contacted regarding the content.

7.5 Notices of Motion/AGM
The notices of motion were read and discussed. 
Action Item: Lynda to finalize and post the notices on the website on April 20th.

7.6 Presenters: outgoing commissioners
The presentation of the awards at the AGM was discussed.

Action Item: John to contact one winner in each group of award recipients to speak on behalf of the group.

The name of the Routledge Award Banquet will be changed to reflect both Routledge and the Hall of Fame.  

7.7 Selection of ASAA Award Recipients
The Executive would like to see some criteria developed for choosing award winners. 


It was moved and seconded that the 2007 Routledge Award recipient be Gary Frost. MOTION CARRIED

It was moved and seconded that the 2007 Media Recognition Award recipient be Marty Baceda. 
MOTION CARRIED

It was moved and seconded that the 2007 Most Sportsmanlike Coach Award recipient be Torben Jensen. 
MOTION CARRIED

7.8 Board/Executive vacancies: Cheer Commissioner, Sportsmanship Commissioner, Girls Athletic Director
Both the sportsmanship and cheerleading commissioner positions will be posted and nominations accepted for voting at the AGM. The Executive decided to appoint an interim Girls Athletic Director to complete Sasha’s term.
7.9 3A Boys volleyball bid
It was moved and seconded to accept George McDougall’s bid to host the 2007 3A Boys volleyball championship. 
MOTION CARRIED
8.0 Next Meeting: 
May 10, 2007 Edmonton


9.0 Adjournment
The meeting was adjourned at 4:20 p.m.
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